
 

     

 

News Release 
 

In a culture of high expectations and academic rigor and an environment of support, understanding, and emotional safety, all Baldwin Park Unified 

School District students will graduate with a valued and highly respected diploma, prepared with the relevant skills, knowledge, and personal attributes 

necessary for success in a university or other institution of higher education and/or any post-secondary options of their choice. 

 

Kidney Transplant Survivor Wins Herrera 

Memorial Scholarship 

Sierra Vista High senior plans to become a psychologist 

BALDWIN PARK – Sierra Vista High School senior Rogelio Valenzuela – a kidney transplant survivor who 
wants to become a psychologist – has won the 2017 Daniel Carlos Herrera Memorial Scholarship awarded 
by the Los Angeles County Bilingual Directors Association. 

Valenzuela, who came to America for medical treatment four years ago, said he was moved to a career in 
service after seeing the emotional struggles of families awaiting transplants. 

“It’s hard for them,” he said. “I want to help people in that situation, people whose situation was like mine. I 
want to help families and children.” 

The $500 scholarship was created in honor of Daniel Carlos Herrera, a high school graduate who died in a 
motorcycle accident in July 2001. It is awarded annually to two students who are pursuing careers in 
education or community service with a focus on serving an ethnically diverse society.  

To qualify, students must be bilingual in Spanish and English or have a Native American tribal affiliation, 
and should be students who have overcome academic or personal obstacles. Valenzuela, who is bilingual, 
will receive the scholarship at a dinner on Saturday, April 29.  

“I never imagined I would win,” Valenzuela said.  

Valenzuela said his life has been transformed since he received his transplant in fall 2016. Now, he can 
participate in sports and he feels stronger every day. He plans to attend Mt. San Antonio Community 
College after graduating from Sierra Vista High, the first step on his path to becoming a psychologist. 

“Rogelio’s story is one that inspires all of us to do our best for our community,” Superintendent Froilan N. 
Mendoza said. “When faced with challenges that would defeat many people, he kept a positive attitude, 
and is focused on how he can help others with what he has experienced.” 
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BPUSD_Valenzeula_1: Sierra Vista High School senior Rogelio Valenzuela has won the 2017 Daniel 
Carlos Herrera Memorial Scholarship from the Los Angeles County Bilingual Directors Association. 
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